
 

Beaumont-Cherry Valley Water District 
Regular Board Meeting 

April 8, 2020 

Emergency 
Item 

 

Staff Recommendation 

Consider preparation of a letter to the San Gorgonio Pass Water Agency (SGPWA) 
identifying a commitment by Beaumont-Cherry Valley Water District (BCVWD) to pass 
through any associated savings due to a temporary (or possibly permanent) water rate 
reduction provided by the San Gorgonio Pass Water Agency (SGPWA) to the local area 
water retailers as follows: 

Option 1: 

Set forth commitment by BCVWD to pass through any temporary water rate reduction 
offered by the SGPWA and clearly identify the proposed BCVWD rate structure necessary to 
pass through any proposed savings generated by a proposed SGPWA Temporary Rate 
reduction to BCVWD customers. 

and/or 

Option 2 

Set forth BCVWD’s desire to set a holistic rate for 2020 moving forward that would include 
rate credit opportunities collected in 2019 by the SGPWA while also considering wholesale 
water rate recovery needs of the SGPWA for 2020.  The intent of this item would provide the 
SGPWA an opportunity to establish an updated water rate for 2020 based upon final water 
delivery projections and associated income and expenditure projections. 

Background 

At the April 6, 2020 Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the SGPWA the Agenda included 
Item 6. New Business (Discussion Only), A. Discussion of Possible Temporary Rate 
Reduction.  This Item was subsequently changed to Discussion and Possible Action by a 
Vote of 4 to 3 of the Board of Directors. 

No Staff Report regarding this item was included nor handed out by the SGPWA.  However 
the topic of discussion at the meeting included discussion of a possible temporary wholesale 
water rate reduction in the imported water rate in order to provide some economic relief to 
the SGPWA constituents. 

Several factors of concern were identified by the SGPWA Board Members related to any 
proposed temporary rate reduction which might be considered, including the following items: 

1. Establishment of a time limit of Water Delivery 
2. Establishment of a limit on the amount of AF that might be delivered during the 

reduced rate period, 
3. And a desire by the SGPWA’s Board to ensure that any possible temporary 

wholesale water rate reduction considered by the SGPWA would be passed along by 
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the various Retail Water Agencies currently asking for water deliveries in 2020.  This 
and the requirement of retailers to pass the savings on to their customers. 

It should be noted that BCVWD General Manager Jaggers made an initial comment 
identifying that BCVWD was appreciative of the SGPWA Board of Directors considering this 
item, however no further comment was allowed by the SGPWA while actual discussion of 
this item was taking place. 

Specifically, it was identified at the actual time of discussion by the SGPWA Board President 
that “this is a discussion item for the Board only, there will be no public comments on this so 
if you have comments, you can put them in a letter and send them to the Board.” 

Based upon this fact and the need to possibly provide a written response offering any 
commitment by the BCVWD Board of Directors, Staff has recommended this item be added 
as an Emergency Item to the April 8, 2020 Board Meeting. 

Background 

On April 15, 2019 the SGPWA adopted Resolution 2019-02 setting a Water Rate, which 
increased the price of imported water from $317 per acre-foot (AF) to $399 per AF. On 
February 27, 2020 BCVWD adopted Resolution 2020-04 amending Part 5 of the Rules and 
Regulations for Water Service and adjusting BCVWD’s water rates. This adjustment 
included the pass-through rate charged to customers by BCVWD to pay for the imported 
water purchased from SGPWA. 

On March 13, 2020, the President of the United States declared a national emergency due 
to the COVID-19 novel coronavirus outbreak. Subsequently, in order to slow the spread of 
COVID-19, the Governor of California issued Executive Order N-33-20 on March 19, 2020 
ordering all Californians to shelter in place except for essential activities. 

At the March 16, 2020 Regular Board of Directors Meeting of the SGPWA, BCVWD’s 
General Manager Jaggers identified the following (per the SGPWA’s Approved March 16, 
2020 Meeting Minutes):  

Dan Jaggers (General Manager – BCVWD) expressed concern about the ongoing COVID-
19 state of emergency and its impact on the economy. He asked that if the Board was going 
to make any decision on the water rate to do it soon, so he knows what to pass through to 
his customers. He asked the Board to have General Manager Davis correspond with him on 
this issue.  

At that meeting, Mr. Jaggers further identified that per BCVWD Staff review of information 
provided by the SGPWA in their Board of Directors Meeting of February 18, 2020, Item 6. 
New Business, B. Review of Costs and Revenues Related to 2019 and 2020 Water 
Deliveries; it appears that the SGPWA achieved more revenue than was anticipated by the 
new water rate established by Resolution 2019-02 of $399 perAF.   

Additionally, on March 24, 2020 BCVWD General Manager requested that the SGPWA 
suspend imported water deliveries to BCVWD’s Noble Creek Recharge Facility in order to 
limit BCVWD Staff exposure to work activities deemed non-critical (at least in the short term) 
by BCVWD Management due to on-going COVID-19 concerns.  That correspondence 
further identified that BCVWD Management would reassess this suspension in mid-April and 
coordinate with SGPWA at that time to determine if restoring deliveries would be desired by 
BCVWD or if further delivery suspension would be desired by BCVWD.  



   

Based upon current Riverside County COVID-19 statistics, Management identifies that a 
continuation of water deliveries suspension should be considered until at least April 30, 
2020. 

At this time, BCVWD Staff would further request that SGPWA Board and Staff consider 
evaluating in depth actual revenues generated by the Resolution 2019-02 Rate Structure 
and desires necessary to determine a clear path forward for the next year or so.  

This activity would ensure that the actual activity desired by the SGPWA Board is passed 
through to retailers and ultimately the end user and assist in alleviating some of the 
economic hardship felt by the COVID-19 Pandemic. 

 

Fiscal Impact 

The Fiscal impact is undetermined at this time 

Attachment(s) 

A. SPGWA Resolution 2019-10 
B. SGPWA Board of Directors Agenda for February 18, 2020 and Staff Report for 

Item 6.B. (with BCVWD highlights shown in Red) 

SGPWA  

 
 
Staff Report prepared by Dan Jaggers, General Manager 
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Resolution 2019-02 identified this cost as $180,000 for 2019 (actually was $0 in 2019)




